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 Dear parents/carers, 
I hope that you and your family are all well. I know it continues to be challenging for us all but I 
believe that we are starting to see the light at the end of the tunnel as the vaccinations are rolled 
out. We are still unsure of when schools will fully reopen, but we do know it will not be before 
Monday 8th March. This may seem like a long time for some, and I would like to reassure you 
that we are here to support you. As soon as I have more information, I will share it with you. 
 
I am delighted to see that so many of the pupils are working so hard from home and engaging 
with their learning. We understand some days are easier than others, not every day will be a 
good day, try not to worry, start afresh the next day. I too am juggling work with family commit-
ments although my son is twenty-one, the waters can still be choppy!  Young people tend to be 
by nature very sociable,  this forced lockdown can be overwhelming at times.  I count my bless-
ings that I also have two dogs who are uncomplicated and very therapeutic.  
 
I am delighted to share the news that we have a new SMC member,  Paul Salaman. Paul has  
provided me with an overview of who he is and his intentions for the role of SMC member: 
 
 Rev. Paul Salaman. I have recently been ordained as a Curate, working within the churches 
of Probus, Ladock, Grampound with Creed and St Erme and live in Tresillian with my wife 
and our two teenage boys. Prior to my call to the ministry, I taught for many years within 
the Secondary, FE and HE sectors both in the UK and Tanzania. I hope to be able to work 
closely with all those at Grampound Road and Grampound with Creed schools as well as 
Celtic Cross to ensure that our schools can continue to nurture our children as they grow in 
knowledge, ability, character and faith. 
 
Do not hesitate to contact us if you have any difficulties with remote learning.  
 
Stay safe and have a wonderful weekend, 
 

Miss S Kennedy 



 

 
 

 

I cannot believe how quickly time seems to be passing by 
and it only feels like yesterday I wrote last week's newsletter 
report. We have been busy creating a shared write about 
Jacques - who dreams about defeating a giant obstacle - and 
we will start to build upon our learning by creating our own 
defeating the monster story from next week. In Maths, we 
have been busy trying to defeat our own monster in 
fractions. Mr Jory is currently doing an incredible job  
teaching our mini army and it has been so inspiring being 
able to listen in and watch children making links and tackling 
some tough challenges with confidence. Thank you, Mr Jory. 
Thank you for all of your continued efforts over the week 
and remember woven into each lesson, are skills such as  
independence, resilience and curiosity; opportunities to help 
the children develop into fantastic human beings.  
Right now, I am seeing these skills in abundance. Have a 
wonderful weekend.    

Class News 

 

 

It's been a very busy week in our classroom and we've started learning an explanation text about the digestive 
system. The children have used all the appropriate technical vocabulary to describe the journey of food from 
the first bite to the its appearance at the other end! We've also learned about Fair Trade and have investigated 
the truth about the information that appears on website pages. Beware! The Y3s have been learning about 
money this week and the Y4s have been investigating area. We loved Mr Salway's Collective Worship on  
Thursday and we're trying to beat our class record of 11 seconds without a blindfold and 34 seconds with one 
to build a tower of 12 bricks. Perseverance is the key! I've really enjoyed all the creative work that has been 
submitted so far and can't wait to award some pen licences to some children when we're all together again. 

Take care.   

 

Thought of the day 

JOKE OF THE WEEK 

WHY CAN’T  A PENGUIN FLY? 

BECAUSE IT IS A CHOCOLATE BISCUIT 

Some great work sent in by Phoebe, Flo, Carter, Layla-May and Amber! 
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This week in Pendeen class we have continued with our food topic. We have been busy writing 
our instructions for making fruit kebabs in literacy. We have been busy learning more high frequency words. 
The children have enjoyed making and eating their fruit kebabs. In maths this week we have been learning 
about 2D and 3D shapes. The children have had fun going on a shape hunt to see what shapes are around them 
in everyday life. In art this week we used different fruit and vegetables to print paints with, these pictures 
turned out really well and the children really enjoyed doing this.  
Thank you for continuing to send in photos of children's learning at home. 
We hope that you have a wonderful weekend. 
Mrs Wilton, Miss Kennedy and Miss Buckley 
 

 

 

 

 

This week we have been busy writing our own stories! We have created our own pirate 
characters and have used fantastic adjectives to describe the pirate ship, the crew, and 

the glittering treasure that we found!  
We have also been challenged this week with dividing numbers and adding numbers crossing 10 using our 
number bonds. I have been so impressed with everyone's hard work. Well done!  
Take a look on the gallery page at some of our maps and compasses that we drew for our topic work at 
home, we drew different routes around the village and learnt about the four points on a compass.  
We were very excited when we found the treasure in the treasure chest! Have a look at some of us 
dressed as pirates and with some of the treasure.  

Happy birthday to  

Rhyley 



 

The Gallery  

 

Phoebe working hard doing her 

workout in PE and Maths 

Maddie in her  

Communication and 

language lesson at home, 

teaching her little sister 

Fruit I-Spy!  

Blake and Florence busy 

doing  Thursday morning 

maths and enjoying Bird 

spotting on the field.  

Well done! 

Lexi is doing well with her 

schoolwork both at home and 

in school.  She loves to look 

after and ride her ponies when 

she can. 

Flo has been cooking 

and made this  

delicious fruit tart. 

Looks yummy Flo! 

TREVOSE CLASS 
On Thursday we worked together to make different things using Lego. But... we had to 
give our partner instructions, and they weren't allowed to speak and ask questions! 
We had to use our amazing listening skills and teamwork to build the objects that our 
partner was describing! Mrs Mills was so impressed with everyone's teamwork and 
listening!  
 
 

 

 

 Lexi, Phoebe and Harrison used the 
letters to practice their spellings!  

Harley The Pirate! 



 

 

BUMBLE BEES 

The children have come up with the following ideas, which they believe to be most im-

portant. I’m sure you will all agree that these things are just as important for adults as 

well. 

 

Hints and Tips for self care by the Bumble Bees   

 

  Eat a balanced diet. 

 Get plenty sleep. 

 Wake up on time. 

 Take a shower or bath 

 Put on clean clothes 

 Have a treat now and again. 

 Plan some of things to look forward to. 

 Listen to some of your favourite music. 

 Cook your favourite meal. 

 Take plenty of exercise. 

  Drink plenty of water  

Health and Wellbeing—10 Top Tips for Parents 

Please feel free to follow the link below for parents and carers to seek advice on how to  

safeguard child/ren’s mental health and promote their wellbeing. 

Child Mental https://ssscpd.co.uk/education/parentsandguardians/child-mental-health-10-tips-

for-parents/-/pj==s 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
   

A MESSAGE FROM MR JORY 
 
Last Friday we re-commenced Forest School (with groups from Tater Du and 
Wolf Rock).  We had a mathematics based session involving perimeter and 
area.  Each child had a meter long branch that they used to measure the length and 
width of various shapes around us (e.g. field, playground, grassed areas, tables 
etc).  With these measurements we then calculated the perimeter (by adding the 
edges) and the area (by multiplying length x width).  It was a chilly day and after our 
measuring, and pre-calculating, we had a well-deserved hot chocolate to warm our-

selves up    
 

 
 
 
Weather Update 
 
Last weekend was chilly but, as has been the story of this winter (so far) Cornwall has 
not had the severity of cold as other parts of the country - below is the snow that fell 
on Dartmoor last weekend.   Over the past couple of days temperatures have  
recovered (very mild today), however the cold remains only a few of hundred miles 
away.  Over the weekend there will be a 'battleground' scenario over the UK with the 
mild v cold.  Unless there is a large change, Cornwall will remain in the mild (and 
rainy) sector with, at a guess, Wales and the midlands in the area where the cold 
meets the rain and snow is a potential. 
 
Next week, initially, will remain on the mild side with more rain at times - temporary 
flooding maybe an issue?  I did mention last week about the slim potential of a 
change to colder weather.  Over the past couple of days there has been a signal for 
high pressure to build to the North of the Uk at the end of next week.  This would 
bring a change, but it is too far away to be confident.  My estimated 'finger in the air 
guess' would be as follows; 
 
40% cold (small chance snow in Cornwall, but 
snow more likely Bristol north of UK) 
20% bitterly cold (nationwide snow) 
40% remaining mild 
 
Take care.  Mr Jory.  
 



 

Please can we remind parents/carers of the following information:  

Reminder of drop off and pick up times: (younger siblings will follow the times for the oldest child) 

Pendeen  8.30 am –3.00pm 

Trevose  8.40am - 3.10pm           Reminder for children to have a pair of PE trainers left in school, a             

drinks bottle and coat (all labelled please) 

Tater Du  8.50am - 3.20pm 

Wolf Rock  9.00am –3.30pm 

PE Sessions: 

Monday –Pendeen,  Thursday Trevose and Tater Du , Friday –Wolf Rock (children 

to come to school in PE kit on their set day) 

Lunches: Please order and pay (when applicable) via parentpay - we cannot add 

on forgotten orders . 

Wraparound: Please book and pay  in advance via parentpay—we cannot accept 

any children that have not been pre booked, thank you. 

How to contact us: 

The office is open Monday-Friday 8.30am-3.30pm 

Outside these hours, please leave a message on the answer machine or email  
grampoundroad.secretary@celticcross.education. We will endeavour to answer your emails during office hours. 
 
Contact the class teachers through dojo or if you would like to speak to the class teacher or head of school please 
call to make an appointment.  Dismissing pupils at the end of the day is a very busy time, if you would like to discuss 
something in detail please call the office between the above hours and we will pass the message onto the teacher.  
We thank you for your patience and understanding.   

POLITE REMINDER 

IF YOU REQUIRE WRAPAROUND CARE THIS 

MUST BE BOOKED BY THE 

FRIDAY LUNCHTIME THE WEEK  

PRIOR FOR US TO HAVE THE NECESSARY 

STAFF ON SITE.  

THIS NEEDS TO BE BOOKED VIA PARENTPAY  

IN ADVANCE. 

  UNFORTUNATELY WE  

CANNOT ACCEPT CHILDREN BEING 

DROPPED OFF ON THE DAY OR BEING  

COLLECTED LATE. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR ASSISTANCE WITH 

THIS. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-supporting-children-and-young-peoples-mental-health-and-wellbeing
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-supporting-children-and-young-peoples-mental-health-and-wellbeing
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-supporting-children-and-young-peoples-mental-health-and-wellbeing


 

 

    

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

  

 

  

  

 

    

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   

  

  

  

The Oxford Owl is a website with a large free e-book  

Library.  

Primarily aimed for children in KS1, this 

website is well suited to help your child 

with their reading.  The program begins by 

assessing your child’s reading ability, pro-

vides fun and interactive tasks as well as 

offers over 2500 e-books in their online 

library.  It is currently offering free trial 

and credit/debit card information is not 

required on signup. Please see individual 

terms and conditions on the website. 



 


